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TOWNSHIP OF EDWARDSBURGH CARDINAL 

INFORMATION ITEM  

 

Committee:  Committee of the Whole-Administration and Operations  

Date:  October 15, 2024   

Department: Environmental Services  

Topic:  Cardinal & Industrial Park Drinking Water System MECP Inspection Reports 

  

Background:  
 
On July 23, 2024, an unannounced inspection of the Cardinal and Industrial Park Water 
Systems was undertaken by Ms. Monica Howlett, Provincial Officer/Inspector for the 
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks.    
 
The inspection examined compliance with various applicable Provincial Acts, 
Regulations, Permits, Training and Certification requirements. The inspections found no 
areas of non-compliance with regulatory requirements and no recommended best 
practices for either system. The full report can be made available to committee 
members upon request.  
 
The Cardinal and Industrial Park Drinking Water Systems received a 100% Inspection 

Rating and 0.00% risk rating. The ratings are published in the Ministry’s Chief Drinking 

Water Inspectors Annual Report and are included in this action item. 

Staff would like to acknowledge the efforts of our Environmental Services Department, 

support personnel and Council in achieving this result. 

 
 
 

                                           
___________________________  __________________________ 
Chief Water/Sewer Operator    Director of Operations 
 
 
 


